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State of the States
A proposal to 
the state’s 2017 
draft medical fee 
schedule would 
require prior 
authorization 

for all compound drugs in the 
state’s workers’ comp system.  The 
proposal would also require prior 
authorization for all medications 
that are part of a pain management 
program for an injured worker.  
The proposals are scheduled 
for a hearing August 21st, and 
if adopted, they will be effective 
September 1.

On Tuesday, 
Maryland Governor 
Larry Hogan 
signed LD 848 
into law.  The new 
law allows police 

officers and other first responders 
to file a workers’ comp claim for 
Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder 
(PTSD).  Other workers in the state 
will also be able to file PTSD claims 
in situations where the triggering 
event is “extraordinary and 
unusual” for their employment.

A U.S. District Judge 
dismissed the final claims 
against the NFL filed by 

former players.  The players 
alleged that NFL teams 

over-used prescription pain 
medications to the detriment 

of the player’s health.  The 
judged dismissed the claims 
on the grounds that workers’ 
comp is the exclusive remedy 

for the player’s claims.

http://www.wcc.sc.gov/Documents/What's New/Medical Services Notices/Posting 2017 MSPM Fee Schedule 07-20-17 FINAL.pdf
https://s3.amazonaws.com/fn-document-service/file-by-sha384/e0c9d595f6f30de831d4197fb672ddd08a66c0a0ed3e91bd04717c7add35784127abbf472213d6084ead0bf5fd1c4192
https://www.washingtonpost.com/sports/redskins/remaining-claims-dismissed-in-ex-players-drug-lawsuit-against-nfl/2017/07/22/963edd66-6f02-11e7-9c15-177740635e83_story.html?utm_term=.264523fc73c7


States in Session

Jayne and Danielle will be in 
the home office next week.
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State of the States

Industry News

Over 300 pharmacies from 41 states have filed a federal lawsuit 
against pharmacy benefit manager (PBM) Catamaran over claimed 
unfair reimbursement policies.  The lawsuit alleges that the PBM sets 
its reimbursement rates using “irrelevant, inapplicable or outdated 
pricing data,” effectively reimbursing at a lower rate and creating a 
higher profit for themselves. 

The Colorado 
State Board 
of Pharmacy 
released a 
proposed 
rule change 

that removes restrictions on 
prescribers having an ownership 

interest in pharmacies.  The 
regulation, if adopted, would 
allow physicians to own 
pharmacies in Colorado.  The 
proposal is scheduled for a 
hearing in August.

https://s3-us-west-1.amazonaws.com/wcc-public-storage-4081/news/Pharmacies_v_CatamaranPBM.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B-K5DhxXxJZbdnZRUzdaMVRYQWs/view

